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Happy New Year!

Let’s try this again…..

– The Year of the Cabana

We will have a special guest at our next meeting. The Mayor of San
Mateo, Eric Rodriguez, will join us to answer your questions about
what’s happening in our City. In an effort to make this go smoothly,
please submit any questions you might have to
civic@fiestagardenshoa.com.

Please join me in welcoming Naresh Nayak to our Board as our
new Vice President. Just because we filled this position doesn’t
mean there’s not opportunities to volunteer. We still need your help
with events, committees, etc. Volunteers  welcome.

The Cabana project is moving along, and we should be close to
seeing some construction. My hope is that by March, there will be
shovels in the ground.

Stay safe. Social Distance. Wear a mask. Wash your hands.

Be positive. Test negative.

See you at the next Board Meeting on Wednesday, February 3rd.

The

The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.
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San Mateo Mayor Eric Rodriguez to attend
FGHA Board meeting on February 3rd.
I am delighted to announce that Mayor Rodriguez will be
attending our February FGHA Board meeting. He will give
some updates, listen to concerns and priorities of residents
and answer questions. If you have questions for the Mayor,
please send them to me (civic@fiestagardenshoa.com), I
will send them to the Mayor to allow him to gather the
information he needs to answer those questions.

Questions Raised over Council Members
Attendance at HLC Meeting
At the January 19th council meeting there was a discussion
about the conduct of three council members – Rick Bonilla,
Joe Goethals and Amourence Lee- at a meeting of the
Housing Leadership Council (HLC) and possible violations
of the Brown Act. This meeting was a post-election
decompression reflecting on the passing of Measure Y.
The HLC and their coalition supported Measure R and
were against Measure Y. Other notable attendees were the
developer David Bohannon who pumped over $1m into
opposing Measure Y. You can see a video of the meeting
here: https://youtu.be/Myfw6AnY6lI
You can see the discussion at the council meeting here:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZxT7ivAvLco starting at
4:55.

San Mateo United Homeowners Association
Gramercy Mounds El Cerrito association joined SMUHA.
Discussions about redefining the mission of SMUHA and
how to best represent the neighborhoods.

San Mateo Planning to Build Multifamily Units
in Single Family Home Neighborhoods?
There seems to be growing pressure to re-zone (up-zone)
single family homes in San Mateo. This could mean your
neighbor could build a duplex, triplex, quadruplex or greater
size unit on their lot. After last month’s opinion piece by
San Mateo planning commissioner John Ebneter stating
that the city should rezone single family homes to multi-
family dwellings, this was reflected by several of our council
members in the recent council meeting and the now
infamous HLC meeting.
If you have a strong opinion about this, please contact the
council members and let them know!
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/166/Meet-Your-Council
This topic was touched on in the recent council meeting
where they reviewed aspects of the General Plan
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZxT7ivAvLco which
starts at 2:43min.

Is there someone you would like to invite to
the FGHA Board Meeting?
Let me know! civic@fiestagardenshoa.com

UFES
Construction of the UFES in the Events Center is fully
underway. Get your updates from the UFES website:
https://cleanwaterprogramsanmateo.org/ufes/
You can sign up for alerts and updates in a number of
ways. Sign up and stay informed!
There will be some quite lengthy changes to traffic flow
along Saratoga Drive, so be aware when
driving/cycling/walking there.

State of the City
Mayor Eric Rodriguez gave a great overview of what has
happened in San Mateo in 2020 and forward looking for
2021. You can view it here:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_ueYAIFe8hQ

mailto:civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
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mailto:civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
https://cleanwaterprogramsanmateo.org/ufes/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_ueYAIFe8hQ
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, February 3, 2021
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Guest Speaker – Mayor of San Mateo, Eric Rodriguez

3. Reading and Approval of Minutes

4. Financial Report – Steve Gross

5. Board Reports:

i. Civic – Rich Neve

ii. Social – Christina Saenz

iii. Parks – Roland Bardony

iv. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

v. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

vi. Vice President – Naresh Nayak

vii. President – Steve Strauss

6. New Business

7. Old Business

i. Cabana Renovation Update
ii. Assessment Collections Update

iii. J.D. Builders Collection Matter Update

8. Questions and Comments

9. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed

mailto:civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
https://youtu.be/Myfw6AnY6lI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZxT7ivAvLco
mailto:civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
https://cleanwaterprogramsanmateo.org/ufes/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_ueYAIFe8hQ
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7 p.m., Zoom call

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When: 7:00 PM  - 11:00 PM

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: College of San Mateo, 700 West Hillsdale Boulevard

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM
Wednesdays 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM | Open Year Round
Location: 1010 Metro Center Boulevard

Sundays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: El Camino Real and O'Neill Avenue

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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2021 Association Dues

Greetings Homeowners!

We have sent invoices for 2020 Dues of $360.00 by email for those that we have
an address and by mail for the rest of you.

Please contact treasurer@fiestagardenshoa.com if you have yet to receive your
invoice.
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The FGHA Board Meeting via Zoom was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:01PM.  Board Members in attendance
were: Steve Strauss - President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Christina Saenz - Social Director, Steve Stanovcak – Pool
Operations, and Rich Neve – Civics Director

Paid our property taxes of $3,900.
61,000 in our operating account
We have collected $185,000 for 2020 dues.
1.134 million in our cabana/reserve fund.
Our finances are in good shape as expenses continue to decrease.
So far 384 members have paid the special assessment in full, 80 are making monthly payments and 25 have been sent to
collections.

Measure Y is now passing by 42 votes.  It will be certified on December 3rd.
San Mateo County is now in the “Purple Tier” which means no formal gatherings and a curfew from 10:00pm to 5:00am for
non-essential travel.

So great to see so many residences into the holiday season.  Judging will take place on December 19th at 7:00pm. If you
would like to volunteer to be a judge please contact Christina.

Nothing to report

Pool is closed for the season.

Nothing to report

We are looking for a new Board Member. If you are interested in serving on the Board, please contact Steve or any one of
our Board Members.

No New Business

We heard from the City and there are a few items that our architect will be addressing.
The City is providing the addresses of residents we will need to alert, living within 500 feet of our cabana project.  A letter will be sent
to each of these residents with all pertinent information including the date and time for the SPAR meeting.

The SPAR meeting will be Sunday December 13th at 4:00pm via Zoom.  The SPAR meeting will be hosted on the same Zoom call as
our HOA monthly meeting. Our contractor will be there for a question-and-answer session.  Plans will be shown of the cabana
project.  We will need to get the name and address of each person on the Zoom meeting.

Payments were made in full from 8 of the accounts sent to collections.  Five of the accounts that would like to pay have requested a
reduction in assessed fees.  The Board will take this into consideration and possibly forgo late fees and interest as we have not
charged anyone a late fee or interest so far.  If anyone was charged late fees and interest it would be refunded.

At this point not much is happening.  On January 7th at 9:00am attorneys from both sides will meet with a judge for a Case
Management Conference to see where both sides stand.
FGHA has incurred legal fees and court costs of a little over $13,000.
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The FGHA Board Meeting via Zoom was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:02PM.  Board Members in attendance
were: Steve Strauss - President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Christina Saenz - Social Director, Steve Stanovcak – Pool
Operations, and Rich Neve – Civics Director

62,000 in our operating account.
We paid out $14,000 in the month of December.
We have collected $188,000 for 2020 dues.
Our finances are in good shape.
So far 393 members have paid the special assessment in full.  We have $1.364 in the Cabana Funds/Reserve Account.

The Mayor of San Mateo, Eric Rodriguez, will be attending our next Zoom Meeting.  He would like to host a Q&A with the
residents and would like to have questions upfront so that he has the answers for you.  If you would like to submit a ques-
tion you can send it to Rich Neve by January 20th.
Our Public Works Director, Brad Underwood, has retired and we look forward to forging a new working relationship with our
new Public Works Director.

The lighting contest went well.  Pictures are in the Bee as well as on our website and Facebook page.  Thanks to all who
helped.
There will not be an Easter Egg Hunt this year due to COVID-19 restrictions.  Hopefully, Halloween will be good.

The playground will remain open.
Irrigation is turned off.
Scapes is willing to help us with anything we might need during the cabana construction.

Nothing to report.

Not in attendance

We have a new Vice President, Naresh Nayak.
Naresh has lived in Fiesta Gardens since 2003.
Looking forward to working with the Board.

Welcome to our new Vice President, Naresh Nayak.
When walking your dog please respect others and pick up after your dog.  Thank you to those who do.

Most everything is based on our 2020 and 2019 budget.  Our expenses have been stable
for the last few years.

If 16 properties continue not to pay their HOA dues, then next year we may need to think

None

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday January 6th, 2021 at 7pm. Meeting was adjourned at 7:43pm.
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about raising dues by 25.00.

The final revisions for the contract are in hand and we have accepted Pro Modeling’s quotes.  We will sign off on the contract.  Pro
Modeling has one year to complete our project.  Depending on when they are able to break ground will depend on when the pool
will be open.
The Spar meeting went well, and permits have been submitted.  Hopefully, Steve Gross will find out this week when they will be final.

We received 4 more payments in full that were sent to collection.  So, in total we have collected from 13 out of the 33 properties sent
to collection.  There are still 20 accounts who have not paid.  ASAP has a few ways to collect.  We have until April 20th to figure out
what to do with properties not paying.

The lawsuit will be discussed in Executive Session after the meeting.

None

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday February 3rd, 2021 at 7pm. Meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm.


